[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes for the SMPTO Meeting held at 
IFEC Library on March 10, 2016
I. Call to order/Welcome
· The meeting was called to order by the PTO Co-President, Stacey Knavel, at 7:00 PM.

· Introductions were made by the PTO Board, the Principals and meeting attendees.
a. Those in attendance included:  Stacey Knavel (PTO Co-President), Shawn Knavel (Co-President), Jennifer Metz (Secretary), Kim Hiles (Co-Vice President of Rice), Melanie Reifsteck (Co-VP of IFEC), Rachel Andreoli (Co-VP of IFEC) and Mr. Boley  (Principal of Rice). Julie Snyder (Co-VP of Rice), Suzanne Shriner (Treasurer) and  Mrs. Reed (IFEC Principal) were  unable to attend this meeting.  We had 7 additional people attend the meeting. 

· Those who attended the meeting were asked to sign in on the attendance sheet. 

II. Approval of Minutes from previous meeting

· Melanie Reifsteck made a motion to approve the February 2016 minutes. Kim Hiles seconded the motion. The board members who were present unanimously approved the minutes from the February 2016 meeting.  Please note: Copies of the meeting minutes are posted on the PTO website at www.smpto.com .  

III. Principal Reports/School Board Representative 

Mr. Boley - Rice Report 
· Mr. Boley announced that the Mobile Ag Van will be visiting Rice the week of March 14th. He thanked the PTO for sponsoring this fun and educational event for Rice.   
· He noted that Spring Break will be shortened to March 24th and 25th.  School will be in session on March 23rd and 28th (snow make-up days).  
· Parent Teacher Conferences will be held the week of March 28th.  
· Kindergarten registration will be held on April 5, 6 and 7.
· PSSAs will be occurring in the middle to the end of April for 3rd graders. 

Mrs. Reed - IFEC Report
· Mrs. Reed was unable to attend this meeting so a report for IFEC was not given. 

School Board Representative  
· We did not have a report from the School Board at this meeting.  

IV. Treasurer’s Report
· Although Suzanne was unable to attend this PTO meeting, Stacey Knavel provided a summary of the Treasurer Report.
	Income: The only source of income for February was $18.75 in Amazon Smile 
revenue.
	Expenses: The major expenses for February included $461.29 to purchase 
Dynamath/Storyworks; $5,536.48 to purchase iPads and document scanners; $153.75 
to purchase Teacher Pay Teachers as an educational grant; $500 to purchase a license 
for Super Teachers Worksheets; and $400.19 in purchase of books for the IFEC library 
(this came from the funds provided at the beginning of the year for each librarian to 
spend).  The total for expenses for February was $7,032.96.
	Account Balances:   As of 2/29/16, the checking account balance was $35, 275.76, the 
raffle account balance was $100 and the savings account balance was $10,026.00. 

V. Correspondence
· Everyone in attendance at this meeting was asked to sign in on the contact sheet.  We received thank you notes from Mrs. Fisler for the Teacher Pay Teacher website subscription and from Fifth grade teachers for the Scholastic magazine subscription.  

VI. Chair/Committee Reports
  
a. Box Tops-  Jamie Michler, our chairperson, was unable to attend this meeting but the next contest will be held through March 18th and the prize is a classroom pizza party!  Please utilize the forms provided as they are easier to count the box tops and credit students/ classrooms for the contests.  ALSO, please make sure the box tops are NOT expired.  PLEASE make sure that you include the student's name, classroom and teacher on any box tops submission so s/he may be credited appropriately for their submissions.  Also, be sure to check out the box top website at http://www.boxtops4education.com/ Good luck and enjoy clipping box tops!!

b. Labels for Education -   Suzanne Shriner (chairperson) was unable to attend this meeting to provide an update.  Please check back next month for an update.  This program is being phased out after this school year, so if you have any labels for education around your house, send them in now! Labels are on items like Post cereals, Pepperidge Farm products, Campbell’s Soup, Pop Secret popcorn, Swanson products, Spaghetti-Os, V8 products and more. They never expire! Be sure to indicate your student’s name, grade and teacher so they can get credit for the contests.    
c. May Fair 2016 – This event will be held at YBMS on Saturday, May 7th.  Kim Hiles and Julie Snyder reported on the status of planning May Fair 2016.  As with past years, we will ask students in every classroom to make some kind of donation toward a silent auction theme basket assigned to each classroom. We will likely seek the assistance of the classroom parents to help coordinate the donations for the silent auction baskets that are done by classrooms in each grade.  There will also be a number of other community items available at the silent auction.  We will have the Teacher/Staff Raffle again this year.  New to May Fair this year, we will be holding an Art Show, featuring art created by students K-5.  This will be held in the YBMS gym during May Fair. 
VII. Old Business  - None

VIII. New Business
· Teacher grants –  Two new purchases were made this past month.  
· For First Grade:  Math learning palates were purchased for 1st grade classrooms at a cost of $489.  These palates offer skill games that are compatible with guided math where students can work in small groups.
· For Third Grade:  Mrs. Rider requested a purchase of six stability balls for her classroom to assist students in developing their focus.  The projected cost for this was $181.71.
· Possible future request: Additional incubators for hatching the chicks for third grade classrooms might be helpful.  This would allow for the embryos to be stored in various locations.  
· VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED!!!  Help is needed for the Scholastic Book Fair at IFEC the week of April 11 – 14th; the Mobile Ag Van at IFEC May 3-5th; everything at May Fair 2016 and the Van Go van at IFEC May 11-13th.
· Slate for April Elections:  Stacey announced that half of the board positions will turn over at the end of this school year.  At the time of this meeting, there was not a full slate of candidates to present (as per the SMPTO bylaws). The current board members are still determining how to move forward and have consulted legal counsel.

IX. Announcements
· None

X. Open Floor/ Miscellaneous -  
· None
 
XI. Adjournment
· The meeting adjourned  7:40 PM.  
· Respectfully submitted for approval at the next PTO meeting by Jennifer Metz,  SMPTO Secretary.

Our next PTO meeting will be held on April 14, 2016 .
Check our website for additional information about meetings and events.  
www.smpto.com
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